
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

April 28, 2017 

 

Present: Martin Treadup, Chairperson; Kimberly Saunders, Clerk; Peter Berthiaume, Assessor;           Carlos Amado, 

Administrative Assistant to the Board; Monica Nova, Senior Clerk 

 

 

Meeting called to Order at 9:00 AM 

Board accepted Minutes for April 25, Meeting  

 

 

 

The Board voted to abate the following excise: 

 

Bill # 11-28149            $26.04    Registration Cancelled 2/15/2011 

Bill # 11-57863   $22.50    Plates Transferred 7/8/2011 

Bill # 11-65119   $21.88    Plates Transferred 7/28/2011 

Bill # 12-28098   $33.33    Registration Cancelled 2/29/2012 

 

 

The Board voted the following abatements: 

 

#21-29    $163,000    Building Razed  

#21-46    $295,300   Building Razed   

#46-223   $30,900   Condition  

#88-212   $23,500   Size Adjustment 

#92-200   $21,700   Condition     

#98-223   $263.48 (Tax Only)  Abate 3rd & 4th Only – Now Exempt  

#99-52    $15,000   Condition 

The Board denied the following abatements: 

8-374; 21-30; 38-197; 45-251; 46-26; 46-264; 52-264; 52-285-A; 52-285-B; 52-285-C; 52-285-D;  

52-285-E; 53-29-K; 64-97; 90-161; 95-150; 100-19;104-234; 111-79; 112-133; 116-289; 117-26;  

123-A-331; 123-A-338; 127-B-84; 130-A-723; 130-C-1; 130-C-128; 130-G-92;130-G-174; 132-E-5;  

132-I-47; 136-331; 137-69; 137-152 

 

The Board voted to grant the following Personal Property Abatement:  
 
Account #A10454   $25,760   Reduced Number of Articles 
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The Board denied the following Personal Property Abatements:  
 
Account # A09271  
Account # A10548 
Account # A10549  
Account # A10550 
Account # A10551  
Account # A10552  
Account # A10553 

 

 

For notice, the following abatement applications were Deemed Denied by No Action within the three months: 

 

Account # A10153 

 

 

The Board voted to table the abatement application for Proactive Philanthropy, Inc. (Parcel 107-2) pending further 

review. 

 

 

Mr. Amado informed the Board that the ATB settlement for Verizon of New England has been completed. 

 

 

The Board voted to accept the Commissioner of Revenue’s settlement with Verizon of New England v. Commission of 

Revenue v. City of New Bedford as negotiated for FY 2010 to FY 2017. 

 

Fiscal Year Abated Tax Amount 

2010  $42,119.16 

2011  $45,648.01 

2012  $45,081.07 

2013  $45,337.76 

2014  $35,087.64 

2015  $36,923.55 

2016  $37,151.48 

2017  $0.00 

 

 

There were no sales read. 

 

 

 

Next Meeting May 4, 2017                This meeting adjourned at 10:00 AM  

Submitted by                                                                       Kimberly Saunders, Clerk________________ 

 

 


